
 

POST ACT SME Committee Meeting  

Meeting Date: December 8, 2023                     Location: Remote Meeting on Zoom 

Membership: 

Chair: Ivan (Ike) Beers, Lakewood PD                                     Present/Zoom 

Vice Chair: Kevin Smyth, Aurora PD                                     Present/Zoom 

Board Rep Shawn Mobley, Otero County SO Sheriff           Present/Zoom 

Brandon Bertsch, Alamosa PD           Excused 

Brian Rumbaugh, Montrose PD           Present/Zoom 

Craig Klukas, Denver PD                                                                  Excused 

Jake Abendschan, El Paso County SO          Excused 

James Hiromasa, Civilian LE Trainer                                                                        Present/Zoom 

Kenny Sherman, Adams County SO                                                                        Present/Zoom 

Levi Borst, Pitkin County SO                                                                                     Present/Zoom 

Logan VanDuzer, Silverthorne PD         Present/Zoom 

Lucas Hebert, Colorado State Patrol         Excused 

Marco Montez, Mesa County SO                                                                            Present/Zoom 

Richard Stensgaard, Civilian DPD (Retired)        Present/Zoom     

Roman Castro, Pueblo PD          Excused  

Suzette Freidenberger, Grand Junction PD        Excused 

 

 

 

 

 



Guests in Attendance:  

Janelle Rasmussen: POST rep 

Quorum:   

Yes:  10—all by Zoom meeting/6 excused absence 

Agenda Items: 

1. Call to Order at 0900 hours by Committee Chair.    Completed 
 

2. Full Skills Review and Approval       Completed 
Due to the need for several instructors to get their full skills approval, the Committee held a 
second session during December to review and vote on the following full skills applicants: 
• Candidate 1        Approved 
• Candidate 2        Approved 
• Candidate 3        Approved 
• Candidate 4        Approved 

 
3. Injury Reviews        Discussed 

• After review, it was agreed that there were no unsafe practices were occurring and standard 
training based on the program.  The injury appeared to be the result of an unfortunate 
accident.  No further information is necessary.   
 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 0950 hours. 

Next Meeting: 

Friday, January 19th, 2024 
0900 hours 

Aurora 
Location TBD 


